
 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY NEWSLETTER 

 

May 1, 2025 

 

Salutations Troop 3! 

 

May has shaped up to be a busy month as usual! Parents Night has been postponed 

until May 12th, and we've got several opportunities for Community Service. We've got 

the Book Sale at the Union Library (morning & afternoon) and Flags at Whitemarsh. I 

understand if you can't make all three, but I do expect Scouts to come to at least one. 

Parents and Scouters are welcome, too! 

 

As you know, the Troop reorganized at the last meeting and elected a new Senior 

Patrol Leader. Congratulations to Aidan Wills! Leo will remain SPL and the current 



patrols will remain the same until the end of May. Leo will pass the Troop Flag to 

Aidan at a ceremony on June 2. That night, all of the newly elected and selected 

officers will take an Oath of Office and the newly formed patrols take effect as well. 

See the chart below for all of the new Youth Leadership. I'm curious to hear what new 

patrol names they come up with! 

Both the current TLC and the newly selected TLC officers will have a busy month. We 

have three meetings this month. One to plan the month of June and two to formulate 

our next Annual Plan. 

 

If you are not familiar, the TLC is the Troop Leadership Council. We hold a monthly 

meeting of Patrol Leaders, lead by the SPL, to plan Troop Activities for the next month. 

This month, the TLC will hold extra meetings to pick the monthly camping trips and 

Summer Camp for the next program year, that begins in September and runs through 

August 2026. It's a big responsibility and they always rise to the occasion. 

 

I'm looking forward to another great year! 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 

 



 

 

 

MAY ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

 



 

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, May 5th from 7:30-9 pm we will have a regular troop meeting. We'd like to 

have a headcount for the May Trip to Chincoteague, because we'll be assigning 

Grubmasters and Quartermasters and planning meals (It's a week early because 

Parents Night is last meeting before the trip). Also, come with your ideas of what you 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggsSnyN6xm0XF6xIY-Er9CTyl52asMPLEr42GzfF8_0uzr5CImQVbdoCaBz83lr9a3kH-1yc9o8rXOSLh4fvlJmNIWOd7eObFslgfhb4z8u610zUd6x2twHVMZ_eaI-kdYiONdlMliYJZGQNYDrBppD_cSImZaXsnrf9Sw6qWi5Mc=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


would like to do and where you would like to go on trips next year. We're also starting 

to prepare for the 2025-2026 Annual Plan! Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Joint TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, May 6th from 7:30-8:45 PM both the outgoing and incoming TLCs will meet 

at my house to discuss April and May, and to plan June. No Uniform required. 

 

Good Turn for the Union Library 

 

Saturday, May 10th from 8-9 AM and 2-3 PM we will be help the Union Library in 

Hatboro to set up and take down their Spring Book Sale. Class B Uniform. 

 

Mother's Day 

 

 

 

 



Sunday, May 11th is Mother's Day! Thank you to all of our Troop 3 Moms! 

 

Parents Night 

 

 

 

 

Monday, May 12th from 7:30-9 PM we are holding our Spring Parents Night in the 

Sanctuary. Come see what we've been up to since October, and help us recognize the 

great things that our Scouts and Scouters have accomplished! Families are encouraged 

to attend, and we'll have refreshments afterward in Fellowship Hall. Scouts and 

Scouters, wear your full Class A Uniform with Neckerchief and MB Sash. We need 

Scouts and Scouters to come help set up the sanctuary at 6:30 PM. 

 

If you have pictures to share for the video, from Troop Activities between October to 

now, please see below. 

 

Deadline to register for the May Trip to Chincoteague 

 



Register for Chincoteague on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Joint TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, May 13th from 7:30-8:45 PM both the outgoing and incoming TLCs will meet 

at my house to begin formulating the Annual Plan for our next program year that runs 

from September 2025 to August 2026. No Uniform required. 

 

Loading Gear for May Trip 

 

Wednesday, May 14th from 7-8 PM the Patrol Quartermasters will meet the old and 

new QMs in the Troop Room to pack the gear and load the trailer. Patrol Grubmasters 

come pick up your coolers and dry bins. No Uniform required. 

 

Committee Meeting 

 

Thursday, May 15th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting in 

the Boardroom to discuss April and May, and to plan June. All leaders and parents are 

welcome and encouraged to attend! 

 

May Trip to Chincoteague 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggrR6CsDx18N5F6gkmGr2ufehHTP2uiH72GoB0pIyNVdtP0mqSnv2R7bDD7smOW-0FKpTWGw1GjJsiF4P9dLnk1SMvAeeqVzHSpgtotAg7ljA=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


 

 

 

Friday, May 16th we'll meet up in the church parking lot at 6 pm in Class A Uniform. 

We'll be camping at Pokomoke River State Park in Snow Hill, MD on Friday and 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggAYPJHIh0fFUkEIh-Un_9F8iSzLnr8PQuGAiflBH7gypQ9B61cgeG8QI-oMOHU4-kPNx1FUTyjB_Fcw-osfxMOVLMeVmGz4kBJ-YigAuSfXzcqC9hRu1CG4lqCnleqnQcUYZsmIz7c3vSA_lHWkC7uqItcIqfPJySJmnrLLyJs1eaeBRGGV-vrhp01D5ijfC9ELoh2UglRFKeEflMcTNO3QXrNijKsTQo-9aZUAk3HCkNWJqQin8brJFzF7iHg2xVwU1pC_7o5xuM3KR-_KH2U0u3zcxB9-N4nkRq-jMwGo379EC-YwvieIoSJZyi4Kf5&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


Saturday night. Saturday morning we'll enjoy the visit to NASA at Wallops Island. 

Saturday afternoon we'll head over to the Chincoteague National Wildlife Reserve to 

eat lunch and take in the sights. We'll return to HBC Sunday, May 18th around 3 pm. 

 

Register for Chincoteague on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Bike Night at Warminster Park 

 

Monday, May 19th from 7-8:30 pm we holding a special outdoor troop meeting at 

Warminster Community Park. Note the early start and end times. Wear your Class B 

Uniform and bring your bike and helmet! 

 

TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, May 20th from 7:30-8:45 pm the newly elected TLC will meet at my house to 

finalize the next Annual Plan. 

 

Good Turn for Whitemarsh Memorial Park 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggwnnKi_wEH08p5zMBmTK0MtcaItaxjav3hcOi8Nk-DzAQKBIOSqqiMbvS22HjavOqt9WZO5y04T_jJMKintlPmRG06GTm5izdcnKMYmDyIjqSqbRSpoWZfXWmdrh0-rPIqlQwJzWpbKxDR23r_WvR84XbTiOp9SwC99Kce-TqfqqJv7HIsCkBClp5pkIRiRPF2n-Y89lcB7Ue2KmQCY74Y_0ebZGuiQXeG4sd_-ndDKtnkqxXYii1ovwNo_Pni2lsj4ewYMMxuX0nnyWkXFRSAPNC1n4vzY7dVXGcnYwBMJ7WZ6x2WQIrvPKjTQHAHOF_7BOMktLtdESo7g-CNDWDGqBi0cNneZs844MPjeCirEJLKQpz-ACGH013krPvkdpdesAG17LMeK-3qyCU2x1mm8zJJ3L4MCtpQRSnTnD8TuzchnSITWhjs5JhRRHwj4kRW4xc-hsVylY1gFnD_VY0w02qK29uNQqAe8hj4sp9eDV6RvDdKDZekg==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0Xgg-grbPSKi1tlGULYeJUYKposjBSBVdVQzpjJ_YN_yUAPbfppUH_yHpwg4vytoZ7EClwvwOLfeh1P3cXtSqABgCGD-na-tlRCjOKj1sUrV1Dbfsm2O7Hbn-AbmjxfvdS8ekb-q0t0vPL6xDlQIMIfhX6ju2Xj7e_iQkcRl1A6ifBTcuPjYiHX1hPALuRAXG9-2dxx3OwYpkfuzQCSiQvnNcvV2WlcLyOnB6idRvnJkWcl7shRjzR-2bNNpPctCO7Ip3e5W2C7XTmq0RuewK4K4058DnLM8KV9qJy-fLax6w7pLYGev9jas6CN15g5L726SMZ7QHpSprhLHdbbexR3iUbXBYdXa4EtyEChaIuBBU5Oesy8FqNN9nITsvrRXnFYwp_9Pjb4mSfDZjUx7hIfTKEdsg0fYPg0PuiPMV9PLonD_WqGP1r-AHRMQDOuYYGe0E3O8dfAw6n-9o5WeEmT_noyaR9aOuTV89x9oYcTJ0FPAnKGP6CXkhcs9kCbtapL0mPAgPoueDj9Wxes__1PHFxCDWF0oiVAZfKhsqP9A25dXwA_m8nzSyhPoS2sESyL6ZeSTHKa5V5zFhuImyUyJYudrzKhxvJrQD07TgyT-SIZ4GvoAd5WafEh0ScO6DhCna_66tcbSo31nLNdwpZ5FPQ2LpZuFc1bU6MbalU8D2YoBV9dXrZS9BeKz0JvvDcwj&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggrR6CsDx18N5F6gkmGr2ufehHTP2uiH72GoB0pIyNVdtP0mqSnv2R7bDD7smOW-0FKpTWGw1GjJsiF4P9dLnk1SQi3t59-43li6Ef0TJBFrg=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


 

 

 

In Honor of Memorial Day, Saturday, May 24th from 9-11 am we will be placing flags 

on the graves of Veterans at Whitemarsh Memorial Park in Ambler. Wear your Class A 

Uniform 

 

Kenny Kirsch's Eagle Court of Honor 

 

 

 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggdF99xVaeKp6x8VLvImg7HUzodpUM3XZWQIoqJsaeYOWxXJOFw0hbvVI7mKnYllzZuk3SyZVeCWZcOBNAeiNDK-9ax0fUCaEpkVtB5fBNR7ZVMaAhBcZMG7-mVh39Yw29MXdSVzRebcAhQ_Gq_9HZiIqGKV4Hyvq_l9XU6-ARK0Vidd1iw34VdQ0iI6iZ1xMKTqh9pzUvAfR-JiEFwv2yvdQQrJRYD16Bbuv9CQxwiWlQsWWXlfqDYc42kkevhCOYWGLEfTFuw44ipxFQuUAyn0QWstCd2hjm9IYmX0cbRmTetxZIO3DYo5GNt-rj8zNkD5DtLFRbKgidU3mlBJKYE4rdmSvaRDxKx9NXGG3E6wcRTXGvYBQblp5-_p-Ckv170oLZsVlB6lP_yBemE9IbdBDalGbnR58vQ8WBEbu8VmdELmnNpElXun_2V8SV0Zsr8NyxDF6xltiY7dLjNfeXaQ==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


Sunday, May 25th at 3 pm will be holding a Court of Honor to celebrate Kenny's 

achievement of earning Eagle Scout at Riverside Church. We need volunteers to help 

set up around 2 pm. The Kirsch's are graciously offering dinner and dessert after the 

ceremony. 

 

No Troop Meeting 

 

 

 

 

Monday, May 26th there will be no troop meeting in observance of Memorial Day. 

 

COMING SOON! 

 

June Trip to Trap Pond 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XgghTe609dhOifZy8tpSfyur5Zgey8xNxZB5NIt_00bwXbIAMp0L4WNPJmVVfLcP1K9QsOtbx_uUZMSo4m1wwIezfz-KVPYcOkeTHVn1SzgpsJBOy_jpYPpVZ2Co4neoHT7Q9yzGLmWzAqfVLyMXoaVZM6j8uBHdAs_bZH5D-lK4wyaFNkVKn0PRRBbr02-eG5EOZYkZRzhyeOXdh-cOiKM1TE1QgidzJzp5ozptgd_ZgB3C6JD0coqz4cmErdl6mNp1tDOQ5z-sMDkvaMmYmY_ll3BGhLrUpFan_7aDv6PXsKUf8iwNyPdfMZuAdrCA12o5_EZw048sB7zwbHhcY-NnoZNv6gIj9VoN6YBjffSKeRLacOOw2bP-24ONc8dgk2ctc5CP6EIm4v2w2Web1yuDk8klmO17kE_p_kbngUroHx9y6svnMppMLLHI5v3ojVjFYqOVLrUcd8V-XsEb6U2OEn85A5x6kEEu8kUZsajkyuil28-pCZQq_VA6kUNvEhke69dnoVNzZ7mBKFSZ-vsfyalYa3HFWrKf7KQjHpp-wZrozkc9qzy2I0SeNgtIcnGkmRT8zl8-zIPskViGQTOKv308A7_JmB3-HfwcXzWVJVVIB8HikyTl8vEUDLUybkoNsphZNMkpnowpXsC6JJUhvQb0gUZy1qvZfKsVrN5An4MupTm9jACD7y8RS2TrR5clwELW_MbafIfX_bjAXURycvk_XIhWfAURQkcZVU8FOJQ-M70a_ixZ2SNS4RnetNhBeKkL56cBkq0UXCDXgrcpXCOQb703Y7-FRLfM1EiCxlMis2D1JvuHzO84bOAkwo39fCCi8gzbOkaYuxsdF5Dyi1065HYcIMP1Gx1I5VsFcImYNX4Lx--rg_kPrfLY1r97Qpzyor9CosKrBiOizfvwd5nWjmXJyJj&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


 

 

 

On June 20-22 we'll be heading down to Delaware for a weekend on the water at Trap 

Pond State Park. We camp right on the Pond, and have the canoes and kayaks ready 

for paddling! 

 

Details to Follow! 

 

Summer Camp 

 



 

 



Make a Payment for Summer Camp on Cheddar Up  

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 

 

Pictures Needed for Parents Night Video 

 

With the postponement of Parent Night til May 12th, there's some extra time to share 

any pictures or videos that you may have by clicking the buttons below: 
 

 

OCT 24 

 

 

NOV 24 

 

 

DEC 24 

 

 

JAN 25 

 

 

FEB 25 

 

 

MAR 25  

 

 

APR 25 

 

 

The Latest 2024-2025 Annual Plan! 

 

Check out the latest Annual Plan. 

 

Changes are shown in red 

 

Chincoteague May 16-18 

Trap Pond June 20-22 

Summer Camp July 13-19. 

Summer Venture Trip to the Allagash July 25-August 2. 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8rniV9YPReZeyAFXRkwNgEt68qYPymHkN4MMhd0DpgwhRvupTNmqbnNN1w6Humrd1duXqTb0dt2Ycb8ITMNnfASrdwxbkWpFRfcDFiMx54gzdx6Zcj7941A=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggaqrZGe5arF-8ltO1fZg_Wf5aC_YPj3F8W6V_dsCtrm6UpqGJ_r1gcQXBsSrDHo6E_P-NiM_iJCSsWVgGBED6n6iJXfbPd4XMRzyM8vcGd47Y21tKnmHeZQ==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3xGjX820BOEzYL0uvle6fw9OuFhRjFFL28emMpjwX4qJET7dCpCgJh3uxNYTN3962FNZSZcCL0JRYGEnXkiH84rsOOjnrsKMSx6RQmuiUpjtlSRa0pzaFQGQ==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3xmAHKSEJCdFTyAAYPeIWY8WXyWhMnJRPb0Wj718x05gVy18hYIUOV0uVIHSRTxDATa_kCFgVgQmrpdyS-aZvc6xUdr2THhmE_0coPoZo_1nktQnxxFJnZBg==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3xyp3j6OUzQszPb86JpVG04_Sq2Pdi1mMwrR6I6dwJy0wL-hjmabruyfDbv1QcAZvSWeK_Wd0TPjZh5AID4z99ysT8Z0asKF1mS8IJDl5e4Wj1aD88P_H1kw==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3x0v0DuW7cDR5aXqyFgahN1YMKqHENCoVeY9jhKBaooCRCKoGPJgJ7z53I6ISrspj1oHGbK1ke5SpAIS8tFRF1hr30O-PDCToio2GP5vOcf2SB9jA4pXuPAg==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3xk-6szd1Nx283n0xKI_KVeTuiZMZRThcCRki1Gm8F6r93Mw8OXT1H5194x5ISjGm0wu-V845Z5YWjsNsjBIsPGWOnW0fkPUII-uCG68HibYtYy2v6qt7wZg==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8t_m1-ONrs3xZUFsyUcMd7uURrLR1YieqslD5j2uOlaPzyS1kE2aML8N0Rw03x6bZHOXjL7hedTnRKG2BsbSg9lEegC2TuDw2-O_Ncv_xoOh0Y_CBakO2ik8gvwnkuXjJA==&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8rniV9YPReZeB4J6unbKy5RL2_KhpyhShlmcBzsIJcp_ZIBO5t7XJIgW6EAhJSl1a5MImL4x2F7ysSW4H7smxoepgkJi1KSB_QZT4d_Krn8zFziN4cuL4niXRWG8yRIrBH5YktcBqzp9VyuTeJDf_mRgOWf5C6y6G_qeaNvOF3lQnaOr1D5fwKk=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


 

Please mark your family calendars with these important dates! 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 

 

Rank Advancement 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00186oipH2NWmFYMWlv9vlZ-u5NlUZ-x7yRD_9gOZre7yO1gQh3XFzM8inswj_o0XggdCFN6l1RpDKVTXxI9NWvfwP5A0ltkDehnsIHLfpv-9-7mLkPsOYLMgHG64YN7vk7kFwbVeQtEfzH2J_MJl_0swJNKX7hG0IofpymnuuSzJAfVc-epuINox6vG0CJtNRiItNrOoVZxubbpX0mWxpK0evC2C2MNVKRbpos4du6sv4=&c=Jagf_bZXyhDjiQyznZYjKFD_G4uAtwJZCDoyFb1gTGn9wm1Ib3Er6g==&ch=Mwku-Z7pGhiez6Wq_ngDzfy97s3X9O8DrndklT16GoZz_1WB09ZiMw==


 

 

 

As of April 23, Leo Baranowski is an Eagle Scout. He passed the District Board of the 

Review with flying colors. 

 

Congratulations to Leo and the entire Baranowski Family! 

 



 

 

Life: 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 

 

Merit Badges 

 

 

 

Emergency Preparedness: 

 

 

First Aid: 



Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 

Macen Johnstonbaugh 

 

 

 

Pets: 

Aidan Wills 
 

 

 

 

Scholarship: 

Macen Johnstonbaugh 

 

OA Weekend at Resica 

 



 

 

 

On April 5, these hearty Scouts completed their Ordeal at Resica Falls and are now 

members of the OA. The Order of the Arrow is a 110 year old Scouting Honor Society. 

 

Congratulations to Jacob, JJ, Connor, and Aidan! 

 



 

 

 

Mr. Johnstonbaugh sealed the Bonds of Brotherhood at the Spring OA Work Weekend 

at Resica. 



 

Congratulations Mr. Johnstonbaugh! 

 

April Trip to Hawk Mountain 

 

 

 

 

On April 11-13, we camped at Oreland Troop 1's Hawk Mountain Camp in New 

Ringgold, PA. The weather actually cooperated better than this picture would have you 

believe. 



 

 

 



We hiked a challenging 5+ mile loop through the Hawk Mountain Sanctuary, which 

included the 1000' elevation gain need for Camping Merit Badge. 

 

 

 

Despite a little liquid sunshine, we enjoyed a lunch spot with spectacular views and 

saw a few raptors! 

 



 

 



 

 

 

The campsite was terrific. The Troop had access to a really nice rustic dining hall (no 

power or water) and slept in Adirondacks. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Balot for setting up the weekend! 

  

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd | Hatboro, PA 19040 US 

    

 


